Special Committee on Information Technology
1. Over the last year, this small committee (SCIT) has continued to work to ensure the continued provision and efficient operation of the computer and related systems at the Bar Secretariat, at minimal cost bearing in mind the Bar’s small size and limited financial base.  We have also been able to assist the Bar Council with decisions as to spending and website content.  
2. The IT side of the Secretariat has generally worked well this year.  A difficulty with the back-up by tape drive was resolved by moving to hard disk back-up on our existing server at no extra cost.  There are further hardware options which we hope to incorporate should we update the Bar’s existing server during the next year.  
3. The Bar’s Advanced Legal Education programmes generate a large amount of data and this required a third phase of the database project.  A new part-time contractor was hired and the database extended.  Those functions are currently being tested and further extended at the request of the Bar’s Director of Advanced Legal Education. 

4. At the direction of the Bar Council, we investigated various proposals for moving the Bar’s records held at the Secretariat onto a fully-electronic filing system in order to relieve the congestion found in LG2 and to enable ready searching of the Bar’s records in future.  Unfortunately, the software systems presently available have proved not yet fully capable of meeting the Bar’s requirements, particularly in their ability to handle handwritten Chinese documents.  We hope to see further advances in this field over the next 12 months and intend to revisit the question next year.
5. I should like to thank Donald Leo, who has once again provided an invaluable conduit between the Bar Council and the SCIT as well as carrying out a good deal of our work over the last year.  We have also enjoyed stout support from Mendy Chong, the Administrator, and her staff in the Secretariat, in particular Mona Clarke and Rani Romani.
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